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Chair’s Chat 
Dear Friends, 
  
The April newsletter was well underway, preparing to go to the 
printers in time for our Museum Opening on Good Friday. That of 
course was B.C. (Before COVID-19) and lockdown and everything 
grinding to a halt. So, apologies for this late arrival. 
  
The Museum has sadly remained closed.  Hopefully by the time 
you read this we will back in business, even if in a reduced 
capacity.  Details of opening dates and times are published in this 
newsletter. 
  
The Council offices are shut and so no progress has been made 
on transferring the assets, our collections, to our new Charity or to 
getting a new lease. 
 
But, we are using the time to work on our application for 
Accreditation to Arts Council, England and are lucky to have the 
very active support of the new Museum Development Officer for 
Essex.  
  
One good thing to come out of these difficult times is finding how 
much help there is for small independent museums and how 
important it is that they should survive 
  
We were not able to hold the AGM for Maldon Museum in May 
and this has now been postponed until May 2021. You will find 
the Chairs' report to the Meeting and Treasurer's report further on 
in the newsletter. The committee has agreed to serve for another 
year, for which we thank them. 

Some of you have very kindly sent your subscriptions for this 
year, without being reminded, and several have included 
additional donations. We are most grateful for these generous 
gestures. They make a significant contribution to our survival. You 
will find a renewal form included in this newsletter for your use.   
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Once Maldon Museum in the Park is up and running we will have 
a modern bank account that will operate online and where direct 
debits and standing orders can be set up. So we won't need to 
nag. 

Some concern has been expressed about the cost of postage of 
our newsletter. So from now on, our volunteers will be sent the 
digital version and members who would prefer to have an e-
magazine instead of the printed copy can just let Jenny know. 
Otherwise our excellent magazine will still be printed and sent out 
to you three times a year. 
  
We have welcomed a new committee member, Lucy Franklin, 
who joined us serendipitously just as we locked down. She has 
experience in preparation for opening with Covid-19 preparations 
and was immediately drafted in to help Keith, our technical officer, 
who was writing our risk assessment 
  
Thank you all for your continued interest, support and 
encouragement. It means a great deal to all our Trustees and 
volunteers and is much appreciated. 
  
Brigid van Bruggen & Flo Shaughnessy – Joint-Chairs 
Jenny Sjollema - Friends' Secretary  

  

Reopening the Museum  
We reopened on 2nd August and will be open on Wednesdays 
and Sundays 1–4pm . 
  
Wednesdays will be reserved for families only during August. 
Sundays—groups, families or individuals can visit. 
Group visits can also be arranged on other days.  
  
Where possible, please book a timeslot before you visit via this 
website page 
https://e-voice.org.uk/maldonmuseuminthepark/contact-us/  
  
For other opening dates on Bank Holidays or Heritage Weekend, 
please check the website or our Facebook page. 
Contact details are on the back page. 
  

https://e-voice.org.uk/maldonmuseuminthepark/contact-us/
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Caring for your Sculpture Workshop 
 
On the 26th February I had the pleasure of attending a workshop 
on looking after and preserving sculptures, held at the Beecroft 
Art Gallery in Southend.  
 
The workshop was held by Clare Mitchell of Mitchell Heritage, and 
Art UK invited Maldon Museum to have a representative attend as 
part of the Art UK Sculpture Project. 
  
The day started off with an introduction to what a sculpture can be 
and what materials can be used to make one. The answers were 
quite surprising, including non-permanent or moving elements 
such as gas, water, and even live human beings!  
  
As someone who considered his main experience of sculptures to 
be only a recent visit to an exhibition on Julio González, I soon 
came to realise other works I have known such as Marcel 
Duchamp's Fountain, the mosaic salamander El Drac at Park 
Güell, and even a mattress with a tree branch on it I once saw at 
Turner Contemporary, were all indeed sculptures.  
  
Essentially any three dimensional work of art using real materials, 
with some debate existing over where the limit is, such as whether 
architecture or ceramics count.  
 
The workshop moved onto accessioning and documentation of 
sculptures, which I have zero experience on, and which gave me 
a good starting point on the subject for me to build on from there.  
  
We were also taught about the best approach to cleaning a 
sculpture (dry methods to clean, with wet methods as an absolute 
last resort. Environmental impacts on sculptures were covered, 
such as temperature, dust, light (including ultraviolet), and 
humidity.  

Examples were given of ways to measure these factors, including 
light meters and dust monitoring strips, and ways to reduce the 
impact such as through pest traps, banning flash photography, 
and using glass cases for sculptures.  

  



Page 5 

 

The best materials to protect a sculpture whilst in storage were 
looked at, teaching me about acid-free pillows, which give the 
sculpture air whilst still protecting it, and doesn't risk breaking the 
artwork as it doesn't have to be unwrapped. Strong materials such 
as Tyvek are used to cover outdoor sculptures to protect them in 
winter whilst still allowing the item to breathe.  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
The workshop concluded by addressing how to limit damage done 
in emergencies such as floods, pest infestations, cyber attacks, 
and of course, pandemics. A list was given of what an Emergency 
Plan should look like, and what an on-site ‘Disaster Kit’ should 
contain.  
  
This workshop gave me a great starting foundation on looking 
after sculptures and about sculptures in general, which hopefully I 
can build on in future. I was given a lot to think about on a subject 
too complex for me to really properly illustrate in this article. But 
everything starts with baby steps. 
  
After the workshop I was free to have a nice wander around the 
Beecroft Art Gallery, where I checked out their exhibition on 
‘Colour’ and the emotions they cause. Amongst all the exhibits I 
particularly enjoyed the works by Tad Blower.  

A huge thank you to Clare Mitchell for the very informative 
workshop and to Beecroft Art Gallery of the Southend Museums 
for accommodating the event.  

Jonathan Cruikshank 
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Thank you Keith  
 

Sadly, Maldon Museum in the Park is to lose one of our most 
stalwart volunteers. Keith Davis joined us more than 6 years ago 
and, since then has contributed to every aspect of Museum life.  
  
He has been Treasurer, twice, and most recently Accessions 
Officer. Keith has been involved in every stage of our conversion 
to an incorporated charity, and has been a trustee of both the 
present and our new organisation.  
  
In addition, he has been a driving force behind our application for 
accreditation from the Arts Council - writing policy documents and 
encouraging us when the bureaucracy threatened to make us 
want to throw in the towel. 
  
Apart from being a regular steward, Keith was a member of the 
Museum Liaison committee with MDC and a steadying hand on 
the tiller through the inevitable crises. 
  
There will be a hole at the Museum that will not easily be filled 
and in addition we will miss the stories about his adventurous 
holidays to exotic places. He leaves with thanks from us all and 
our best wishes for the future.  We will miss you! 

  
Our 25th Anniversary  

Next year is the 25th Anniversary of the Museum and, to help 
celebrate, we would like to put together a book with a collection of 
memories from Friends and other Maldon residents.  
  
We’re at an early stage of planning, but if you have any special 
memories you would like to share, please contact us. 

enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk 

  

 

mailto:enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk
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MALDON DISTRICT MUSEUM ASSOCIATION 
Chair's annual report 2019/2020 

  
Following a well-attended opening ceremony performed by 
Christopher Foyle of Beeleigh Abbey, the Museum enjoyed a 
productive and successful year. 
  
The first ‘Pop-Up’ exhibition, to compliment the opening, was 
arranged by Judy on a history of Beeleigh Abbey, and  
included some interesting artefacts from the dig at Beeleigh by 
Maldon Archaeological Society, kindly loaned by Mr. Foyle.  
  
An Easter Egg Hunt, designed by Steven, was a great hit with our 
younger visitors - getting us off to a great start. 
  
There were several group visits during the year - one of which 
resulted in takings of £100 on the day. A class of primary  
children from St. Frances School was entertained with various 
activities and art students from Chelmsford spent an afternoon 
drawing exhibits in a sunny courtyard. 
  
Jenny organised children's activity sessions on Wednesday 
afternoons over the summer and these began to attract a good 
audience. We have been promised the very generous gift of a 
fully stocked Art Cart from the Blackwater Arts Society. Hopefully 
we will be able to make good use of this when the Museum is able 
to open again. 
  
We also welcomed two Plume School students for a two-week 
work experience project. They researched and mounted an 
excellent display on the Mayor of Maldon, Edward Arthur Fitch - 
and we were delighted when both the present Mayor and her 
Deputy came to see the result.  
 
The students also organised an imaginative ‘Spot the Stranger’ 
hunt for children during the school holidays - again a popular 
attraction. 
  
Open Days when free entry was offered were well attended and 
donations for the year were nearly double those of previous years. 
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We have had a full committee for this year and welcomed several 
new volunteers who have taken roles or join existing teams. Our 
thanks to all of them for their time and effort so generously 
contributed. 
  
On the premises front, we at last have a spanking new boiler and 
three new radiators - so hopefully the arctic conditions in the kiosk 
and front-of-house will be a thing of the past. Several volunteers 
worked hard to reclaim the courtyard with various plantings and 
were rewarded with a Maldon in Bloom certificate. 
  
Administratively, our new Charitable Incorporated Organisation is 
registered with the Charity Commission.  We are grateful for the 
support of the Museum Development Officer, Museums Essex, 
SHARE, solicitor Julie Cole and Sarah Troop of Maldon CVS, for 
their financial help, time, advice and support.  It would have been 
a much more difficult and onerous task without all that. 
  
We continue to pursue regaining our Accreditation status. The 
documentation required is quite mind-boggling but we have 
excellent support and encouragement from SHARE and Robyn at 
Chelmsford Museum. Our aim is to submit our application by 
December 2020. Accreditation will enable us to apply for funding 
on a much wider basis. 
  
Redundancies at Maldon District Council somewhat disrupted our 
good relationship with the liaison committee at the Council in the 
summer, but, following reorganisation, good new contacts have 
been established and it is hoped that strong and useful 
cooperation will ensue. 
  
Finally, a big ‘Thank You’ to our brilliant stewards. A quick glance 
at our visitors’ book would confirm how much their friendly, 
interested and helpful presence means to our visitors and so to 
the Museum.  They really are Maldon Museum in the Park. 
  

Brigid van Bruggen  Flo Shaunessy 
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Friends of Maldon Museum in the Park 
  
MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL APPLICATION 
  
  
Name........................................................................................  
  
Address.................................................................................... 
  
................................................................................................... 
  
Telephone / mobile.................................................................. 
  
Email......................................................................................... 
  
I/We wish to RENEW Membership of the Friends of Maldon 
Museum 
  

Please find enclosed my/our subscription for:  
Single Membership - £10             Single Life Member - £90 
Family Membership - £15             Family Life Members - £120 
  
DATA PROTECTION 
I agree that Maldon Museum in the Park may hold my contact 
details securely in order to communicate with me about the 
Museum. 
  
Signature and date:................................................................. 
  
Please return to 
Friends’ Secretary – Jenny Sjollema 
10 Spinnaker Drive, Heybridge Basin CM9 4UG 
  

Have you Gift Aided your contribution? 
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Reverse of membership renewal form  
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The Museum in the Park 
Registered Charity 301362 

  
Patron – Rt Hon. John Whittingdale, OBE MP 

The Museum team  
President    Judy Betteridge  
Vice-President  Merle Pipe 
Co-Chair   Cllr. Flo Shaughnessy 
Co-Chair    Brigid Van Bruggen  
Friends’ Secretary  Jenny Sjollema   
Secretary   Lucy Franklin 
Treasurer   Aart Van Bruggen   
Accessions Team   Judy Betteridge, Steven Gridley, 
    Carly Nicholls 
Technical Officer  Keith Jeary   
Social Media  Steven Gridley  
Publicity Officer  Jonathan Cruickshank  
Volunteer Co-ordinator Brigid van Bruggen  
Group Visits Secretary Margaret Rollinson 
Newsletter Editor  Ian Linton 
  

Would you like to be involved  
with the Museum? 

We are always looking for new volunteers to help us run our 
Museum.  
  
You might like to be a Steward, or to be involved behind the 
scenes working on displays, conservation of our collection or 
carrying out maintenance work and cleaning during our closed 
period. Perhaps you may be interested in joining our management 
team.  
  
To find out more please contact 
enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk 

mailto:enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk
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The Museum in the Park 
47 Mill Road 

Maldon, Essex CM9 5HX 
  

You’ll find us by the main gates  
of the Promenade Park.  

  
Open from August 2nd 2020 

Wednesdays 1– 4pm (families only in August) 
Sundays 1—4pm 

Entry for children is free; Adults £2 

Where possible please book a time slot before visiting —see 
page 3  

  
Contacting the Museum 

By phone   01621 842688 
By email   enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk 
Website   https://e-voice.org.uk/maldonmuseuminthepark/  

  

Follow the Museum on Twitter  
https://twitter.com/maldonmuseum  

  
And on Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/maldonmuseum/ 

  
Contributions for the newsletter 

We welcome your contributions to this magazine and would be 
happy to receive articles, images, letters and comments. If you 
have something you would like to submit, however small, please 
email it to enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk  

mailto:enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk
https://e-voice.org.uk/maldonmuseuminthepark/
https://twitter.com/maldonmuseum
https://www.facebook.com/maldonmuseum/
mailto:enquiries@maldonmuseum.org.uk

